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2. INFORMATION
2.1 One of the roles of the Standards Advisory Committee is “promoting and maintaining high standards of conduct by councillors and co-opted members”. Planning is an important function of the Council and it is essential that high standards of probity are maintained in the decision-making process. 

2.2 The Local Government Association last produced its guidance on Probity in Planning in 2009. This has recently been revised to reflect the changes made by the Localism Act 2013. The revised Guidance is set out in Appendix A.
2.3 The Council adopted the Members' Planning Code of Good Practice based on the model produced by Association of Council Secretaries and Solicitors. This has not been revised since 2007 and does not, therefore, fully reflect current good practice guidance.
2.4 One of the more significant areas of difference between the existing Code and the new guidance is that the new guidance recognises that councillors have a role to play in pre-application discussions by bringing in their local knowledge and expertise and an understanding of community views. This approach is endorsed by the Localism Act. The Guidance does, however, make it clear that such involvement must be within clear guidelines to avoid perceptions that councillors might have fettered their discretion.  
2.5 The current Planning Code also requires updating in line with current legislation and the new Code of Conduct.

3. CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT
     
N/A

4. POLICY IMPLICATIONS
      
N/A
5. FINANCIAL RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS

None
6. HUMAN RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS

None

7. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS

It is important that the planning decisions are made in accordance with good practice..  
8. RISK MANAGEMENT

Planning decisions made in accordance with best practice will ensure decisions are robust and minimise the risk of challenge.
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PURPOSE OF REPORT





         To advise the Standards Advisory Committee of the publication of a revised “Probity in Planning” Guidance for Councillors and Officers and to invite the Committee to recommend changes to the current planning guidance for members to reflect the changes.





9.	RECOMMENDATION





	 That the Committee considers the  revised Guidance on Probity in Planning and recommends to the Planning Committee that that the Members’ Planning Code of Good Practice be revised to reflect the new best practice principles.









